Annual report of the Parish Council to the Annual Meeting 2021

Parish Council:

During the past we have manintained our schedule of normal meetings plus extra ones for urgent matters, using zoom where necessary. The extra meetings related to Planning and Flooding.

1. Flood defence : A general letter to all relevant farmers in our district was sent out highlighting the problems the residents  suffered as a consequence of run-off fields, etc.

and asking for help in reducing the problem. The focus has been to highlight specific locations where the flooding was significant and frequent. We have also sought to work with Highways Dept. in this . We have provided detailed maps of the locations and the resulting effects. We followed this up with a meeting in June where a walkabout with Highways took in several but  not all of the locations. Since then there has been some remedial work at 3 locations (Wantisden, Capel, Mill Lane ) for specific but not related reasons but nothing has been done to address the problems of flooding or the identified reasons why it is  caused  , even though these were outlined to the Department in my memo in June following the visit.

2. Bus Shelter . In early summer there prepared on the telephone Kiosk a series of panels painted by an anonymous person (The Hat). After debate and information received we decided to leave these in place till early autumn when the 3 remaining panels were removed and sold at auction. (The 4th was stolen from the site!)

The money raised together with money provided by Andrew Reid as part of his  Highways budget and James Mallinder as part of his Locality budget were consolidated with a  small amount from the PC to purchase and erect a bus shelter on Short Walk for the school children.

3. Speeding . This remains a problem throughout the parishes and as the first step towards control we have purchased a VAS radar for installation at Short Walk .

The position was selected as it was the only one that offered the necessary line of sight.

Despite several reminders to Highways department we have been promised but  not seen any installation of the necessary poles to hold the camera. We have the team on standby to operate- we just need some action . 

The scene of the most significant speeding is still in The Street and till we can find a way to control the speed of traffic we will have safety issues.

4. Planning

The situation at East Suffolk continues in its own unfathomable way. Our vote of no confidence was ignored as were our concerns in the development at Capel. Here we  did not object but pointed out that there were significant safety issues with doors opening into the road, certain that any sensible planner would recognise that a person stepping out of his front door into a stream of tractors would face danger . Our belief was unfounded and our view ignored. Obviously there no sensible planners in East Suffolk!

Following this we had the very large development put forward by the same family as Capel for the Abbey Farm . Here we felt we had to make our voice heard along with Boyton about the noise and traffic but this was also ignored. We seek to ameliorate the position by having involved ourselves via our objection rather than leave it to the "good sense" of our planners.

We know what our parishioners want,as  we held a very positive Zoom meeting on 

the plannning application which allowed participation of all affected.

5. Mill Lane 

As ever the Lane is the cente of problems with the volume of unsuitable traffic using the access to the farms at both ends of the lane . The entry at the Butley end has regular repairs to the surface, virtually every month and once again the concrete sign for the hydrant has been demolished.

The Lane at each end is overwhelmed by the amount of sand that is either deposited by vehicles , dragged into the road by oversize vehicles or is washed down unabated from the fields. The lane itself is breaking apart and the area near Low Farm makes the surface for normal road users very tricky, especially cyclists.

Part of the problem at the Chillesford end has been the volume of pig lorries. As part of the whole issue has been the smell of the pigs close to houses with associated smells and flies. We involved the Environmental Dept who were unable to resolve the problems speedily and waited till autumn when the temperature receded.

Being part of the QUIET LANES system has not had any influence in improving the situation.

6. FUTURE: Post-Covid we need to assess how we can improve the communication structure in the parishes.. The help given to people round the areas has been positive but could we have done better?

7. Butley Parish Charity:

2 donations given out this year which mean that the coffers were almost emptied. 

The second one and most significant was for the tenants of the Staverton Thickets, who would like to thank everyone for their concern and donations, money ,clothes and fittings.

A great example of the community working positively.
